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Good afternoon Mary, 
 

We thank you for reaching out to the office of MPP Trevor Jones and sharing the County of Essex’s 
inquiries about food and organic waste reduction and diversion in Ontario. 

 
With over one third of Ontario’s waste stream made up of organic waste, including food waste and 
scraps, it is critical that we continue to explore ways to recover value from a resource as important 
as food waste. 

 
We recognize the importance of diverting waste from landfill in order to extend landfill life, support 
innovation and job growth in new environmental sectors that convert wastes into valuable 
resources. 

 
That is why we have the Food and Organic Waste Policy Statement (the Policy Statement) in place, 
which directs municipalities, businesses, and institutions to reduce and divert food and organic 
waste as well as promoting the rescue of surplus food. 

 
The Policy Statement sets targets for medium to large municipalities, and larger businesses and 
institutions to reduce and divert 50 to 70 per cent of their food and organic waste by 2023-2025. 

 
For the industrial, commercial and institutional (IC&I) sector specifically, the Policy Statement 
includes the following targets: 

Industrial and commercial facilities that generate 300 kg per week or more of food and 
organic waste have targets ranging from 50 to 70 per cent waste reduction and resource 
recovery of food and organic waste generated in the facility by 2025. 
Educational institutions and hospitals that generate 150 kilograms or more of food and 
organic waste per week have a target of 70 per cent waste reduction and resource recovery 
of food and organic waste generated in the facility by 2025. 

 
Although these targets do not apply to greenhouses, which are categorized as crop producers, the 
ministry remains open to identifying opportunities to support new and emerging technologies, as 
well as innovative solutions that support our goal of reducing the amount of waste sent to landfill for 
final disposal. For example, the ministry amended Regulation 101/07 – Waste Management Projects, 
under the Environmental Assessment Act, to streamline the environmental assessment (EA) 
requirements for thermal treatment sites that undertake advanced recycling. The amendments set 
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out when thermal treatment sites engaging in advanced recycling are exempt from EA requirements, 
are conditionally exempt provided an Environmental Screening Process is completed, and those that 
must undertake an Individual Environmental Assessment. These changes encourage the recovery of 
valuable resources from waste. 

 
Additionally, in 2021, the Ontario government made amendments to Regulation 267/03 – General, 
under the Nutrient Management Act, to create more opportunities for agricultural producers to 
treat both on- and off-farm organic materials in on-farm anaerobic digesters. The expected 
outcomes of these regulatory changes include: 

Increased opportunities for management of food and organic waste in the circular food 
economy; 
Increased production of renewable natural gas in Ontario; and 
Increased economic development opportunities for the agri-food sector. 

 
Regarding the Province’s commitment to develop and communicate a strategy for the 
implementation of a landfill food and organic waste ban by 2030; the pandemic has impacted all 
sectors, especially Ontario’s businesses and institutions. We need more time for Ontario’s 
businesses, hospitals and schools to recover before we consider moving forward with disposal bans 
as a way of reducing and diverting waste. As a result, the government will not be moving forward 
with a landfill ban on food waste at this time. 

 
In response to the COVID‑19 pandemic, Ontario invested over $5 million through the Surplus Food 
Redistribution Infrastructure Program to help keep good food out of landfills. More information can 
be found on this and other resource recovery initiatives in the Progress Report on the Strategy for a 
Waste-Free Ontario: Building the Circular Economy. 

 
We are working on guidance to help Ontarians reduce their food waste as well as helping 
municipalities, businesses and institutions meet their targets and other obligations under the Policy 
Statement. 

 
We know that being able to divert and recover value from waste requires the cooperation of all 
Ontarians, as well as the government, and we recognize and applaud the efforts that many 
municipalities and businesses continue to take to reduce the amount of food and organic waste. 

 
We thank you for your interest in reducing and recovering value from food and organic waste in 
Ontario and hope you have found this information helpful. 

 
Kind regards, 

 
Victoria Varela Morales 
Constituency Assistant 
MPP Trevor Jones 

 
Constituency Office 
111 Heritage Dr., Suite 100 
Chatham, ON N7M 5W7 
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From: Mary Birch <MBirch@countyofessex.ca> 
Sent: Wednesday, August 30, 2023 4:17 PM 
To: Piccini, David <david.piccini@pc.ola.org> 
Cc: Dowie, Andrew <andrew.dowie@pc.ola.org>; Leardi, Anthony <anthony.leardi@pc.ola.org>; 
Jones, Trevor <trevor.jones@pc.ola.org>; Michelle Bishop <MBishop@ewswa.org>; Crystal Sylvestre 
<CSylvestre@countyofessex.ca>; David Sundin <DSundin@countyofessex.ca>; Sandra Zwiers 
<SZwiers@countyofessex.ca>; Katherine Hebert <KHebert@countyofessex.ca> 
Subject: RE: Waste Diversion Programs for Industrial, Commercial and Institutional (IC&I) Sector – 
Food and Organic Waste 

 

Good Afternoon: 
 

At a recent Essex County Council meeting, Administration was requested to follow-up, seeking a 
response to the attached correspondence sent in May, 2023. 

 
If there is an opportunity for someone to reply to this correspondence, that would be greatly 
appreciated by Essex County Council. 

 
Regards, 

Mary 

 
 
 

Mary Birch B.A., CMO 
Director of Legislative Services/Clerk 
County of Essex 
360 Fairview Ave. W. Suite 202|Essex, ON|N8M 1Y6 
P: 519-776-6441 ext. 1335 
F: 519-776-4455 
TTY: 1-877-624-4832 

This e-mail and any attachments may contain personal information or information that is otherwise 
confidential. If you are not the intended recipient, any use, disclosure or copying of any part of it is 
prohibited. If this e-mail is received in error, please immediately reply and delete or destroy any copies of 
it. 
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From: Katherine Hebert <KHebert@countyofessex.ca> 
Sent: May 24, 2023 4:48 PM 
To: david.piccini@pc.ola.org 
Cc: andrew.dowie@pc.ola.org; anthony.leardi@pc.ola.org; trevor.jones@pc.ola.org; Michelle Bishop 
<MBishop@ewswa.org>; Brenda Percy (Clerk Leamington) <bpercy@leamington.ca>; Brianna 
Coughlin (Mgr Legislative Serv/Clerk Lakeshore) <bcoughlin@lakeshore.ca>; Jennifer Astrologo 
(DirCS/Clerk LaSalle) (jastrologo@lasalle.ca) <jastrologo@lasalle.ca>; Kevin Fox 
(kfox@amherstburg.ca) <kfox@amherstburg.ca>; Malandruccolo, Joe (Essex - Dir. Leg./Clerk) 
<jmalandruccolo@essex.ca>; Paula Parker (Clerk Kingsville) (pparker@kingsville.ca) 
<pparker@kingsville.ca>; Robert Auger (Dir.Leg.Services/Clerk_Tecumseh) <rauger@tecumseh.ca>; 
Steve Vlachodimos (Clerk Windsor) (svlachodimos@citywindsor.ca) 
<svlachodimos@citywindsor.ca>; resolutions@amo.on.ca; Crystal Sylvestre 
<CSylvestre@countyofessex.ca>; Mary Birch <MBirch@countyofessex.ca>; David Sundin 
<DSundin@countyofessex.ca>; Sandra Zwiers <SZwiers@countyofessex.ca> 
Subject: Waste Diversion Programs for Industrial, Commercial and Institutional (IC&I) Sector – Food 
and Organic Waste 

 
Good afternoon Minister Piccini, 

 
Please find attached a letter and resolution from the County of Essex 
regarding Organic Waste Diversion Programs in Ontario. If you have any 
questions about the attached, please do not hesitate to contact this office. 

 
Sent on behalf of Mary Birch, Interim Chief Administrative Officer 
& Director, Legislative and Community Services/Clerk. 

 
Kind regards, 

 

 
Katherine Hebert Dipl.M.A. 
Manager, Records and Accessibility / Deputy Clerk ext. 1353 
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